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FCCA Calendar
Next Meeting: 

Wed, Jan  15 @ 7PM

Topic: 2020 Board Elections, 
David Levy will speak on 
proposed Georgetown to 
Rosslyn gondola 
Location: 4500 Q Street NW in 
the Hardy Rec Center

Need a ride?  Contact FCCA 

President Conrad DeWitte

foxhall.org

Let’s make the FCCA Fabulous, Charming, Christmasy, 
and Artistic! 
It’s time to dig out the holiday decorations and leaf thru the zillions of catalogs that 
are arriving to make the FCCA better than ever for the 2019 Holiday Decorations Com-
petition and for all to enjoy this season.  The categories are:
     Most Creative
     Most Festive
     Most Kid-Friendly
     Best Illumination

Judging will be the week before Christmas.  If you would like to join in, please con-
tact Mallory Lawson at MalloryLawsonASID@msn.com or (202)337-2805.  It takes 
approximately 3-4 hours to see the entirety of FCCA properties, gather to evaluate all 
the contenders (with mulled wine provided!), and give out prizes.  We will publish the 
accolades in the January newsletter.  Happy Holidays all!

Christmas Caroling is back!!  
This year it will be Sunday, December 15th at 6:30 p.m. in Greenwich Circle.  We will 
have the fire pit and can roast marshmallows and make s’mores.  We will also have hot 
chocolate and maybe Eggnog!  There will be a time of socializing from 6:30 p.m. to 7 
p.m., and we plan to start singing at 7 p.m.  We will sing in the circle this year rather 
than going house to house (but we are open to going house to house if the group 
prefers).  We will also be having a cookie exchange. You can bring your favorite home-
made holiday cookies. Bring some to share and some to exchange (this is optional).  
For more information, or if you are interested in helping please contact Nikki Farison 
at nikkifarison@gmail.com.

FCCA Membership Told Hardy Park Renovation Could Start In March
John Bray

Work on the $5.2 million renovation of Hardy Park could begin in March, according to project manager Mike Etherton of 
MGAC, a city Department of General Services contractor. The timetable was part of a project update at the FCCA October 
membership meeting.
‘FCCA Membership’ con’t on Page 6...

January Membership 
Meeting
Our next meeting will be Wednes-
day January 15th at 7PM.  In addi-
tion to the police report and gen-
eral announcements, we will have 
an election for our 2020 board of 
directors, a speaker to talk about 
changes to the comprehensive 
plan, and David Levy from the Liv-
able City Group to talk about the 
proposed gondola from George-
town to Rosslyn.
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Who Do You Call? 
City-Wide Call Center 
To request free bulk trash pickups, report 
dumping in alleys, rat problems, and a 
host of other issues, call 311. 

DC Animal Shelter 576-6664 

Police and Fire Departments 
Call 911 for both emergency and 
non-emergency Police matters, including 
noise after 10 PM. 

PEPCO 
Power Outages 877-737-2662 
Street Lights Out 269-0855 
Washington Gas 624-6049 

Ward 3 City Council Member 
Mary Cheh, mcheh@dccouncil.us 

Ward 3 Mayor’s Liaison, Jessica Wert-
heim, Jessica.Wertheim@dc.gov

Our ANC Commissioners, Virginia Gor-
sevski (ANC 3D06)  3D06@anc.dc.gov , 
J.P. Szymkowicz (ANC 3D09) jp.szymko-
wicz@anc.dc.gov For more information, 
check out anc3d.org.

Illegally Parked Cars 
Report cars obstructing sidewalks or dis-
playing suspicious guest parking permits 
by calling 311. 
Foxhall Village Historic District
Planning to work on the exterior of your 
Foxhall Village home? See work going on 
that seems contrary to our Historic Dis-
trict guidelines? Please call or email our 
DCHPO rep, Gabriela Gutowski, 202-442-
8839 or gabriela.gutowski@dc.gov.  \
Historic District Guidelines can be found 
at http://foxhall.org/wp-content/up-
loads/2010/06/FVHD_DesignGuidlines.pdf

Problem Party Noise after 10 PM 
Please call the Police at 911. There are 
significant fines and the possibility of a 
criminal record for violators. 

Georgetown 24/7 Community Hotline 
Report student activities that negatively 
impact our community at GU’s 24/7 Ho-
tline, 687-8413 

Going out of town? 
Email Officer Mcelwee to check on your 
home periodically, anthony.mcelwee@
dc.gov 

Join the FCCA Listserv!!
Keep up-to-date with all happenings in 
your community by joining the FCCA List-
serv.  Sign up today at foxhall.org!

FCCA Board
Conrad J. DeWitte, Jr., President and GCP 
Steering Committee Representative
321-1700, cjdewitte@hotmail.com

Bob Avery, Vice President and Police 
Liaison 
338-3834, raverydc@gmail.com

John Bray, Secretary 
337-4115, 1ja.bray@gmail.com

Andy Reuter, Treasurer  
847-3861., Cell 664-6107
cyberreuter@gmail.com

When possible, please contact the 
appropriate FCCA Board Member directly 
to discuss issues and concerns—Focus 
Areas are listed after the board member’s 
name.  General issues can go to Conrad 
DeWitte

Carter Beach, At Large
301-523-7207, cartermbeach@gmail.com

Leo Blyth, Community Events & Young 
Families Liaison
763-6020, leoblyth@gmail.com

Paul DonVito, Historic Preservation & 
Listserve Liaison 
625-0329, pauldonvitodc@gmail.com

Ann Haas, At Large, Friends of Hardy 
333-2635, ahaas212@comcast.net 

Peter Kimball, At Large 
321-1234, peter.kimball@
isscorporateservices.com

Michael O’Connell, GU/Medstar 
Construction Liaison
342-8165, JMOConnell3@gmail.com

Sara Paulson, Aging-in-Place &  
Palisades Village Liaison 
333-0797, sara.paulson@gmail.com

Edward Ponzi, Lab School Representative
378-3284, e_ponzi@hotmail.com 

John Szymkowicz, Bylaws Committee 
john@szymkowicz.com

Peter Van Allen, DC Fair Skies & Colony Hill 
Liaison  
333-0586, peter@vanallen.org

FCCA Administrator
Brittany Aguilar, Administrator
Britt.aggie@gmail.com

December 2019

Scheduled Meetings with 
Local Private Schools
Share comments and concerns so they 
can be aired at these public meetings 
that institutions are required to sched-
ule with local communities according 
to their agreements with the Board of 
Zoning Adjustment. 

Georgetown Day School 6:30 pm, 
Conference Room 
4530 MacArthur Blvd NW
December 3, March 3, May 12

Lab School 6:00 pm   
December 9	 Reservoir Campus
March 9	 Foxhall Campus
May 11		 Reservoir Campus

St. Patrick’s 7:30 pm
none scheduled
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2020 Visitor Parking Program 
Passes (VPP) 
Karen Polk

Many streets in the FCCA are covered 
by the DC Department of Transpor-
tation’s residential parking program.  
Many residents pay for the additional 
Zone 3 RPP designation when register-
ing vehicles in order to park in excess 
of the two hour limits widely signed in 
our area.

The VPP program is designed to allow 
legitimate visitors to park on residen-
tial parking only streets and alleviate 
the burden at the district police sta-
tions caused by residents requesting 
the two week visitor passes

Residents can register for the 2020 
VPP beginning November 12, 2019 
(https://ddot.dc.gov/service/visi-
tor-parking-passes).  VPPs can only be 
requested online and are mailed (at no 
cost) to residents, in FCCA’s case ANC 

‘Visitor Parking’ con’t on Page 7...
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City Comprehensive Plan 
In Flux
John Bray

The D.C. Office of Planning has post-
ed for public review the draft amend-
ed Comprehensive Plan, a more than 
1,000-page document that guides de-
velopment across the city.

“There are major changes in all the 
chapters,” Erkin Ozberk, senior neigh-
borhood planner in the Office of Plan-
ning, told the ANC 3D Commission in 
October.

Commission Chair Elkins said a novel 
would make better reading but encour-
aged residents to go through the doc-
ument.

“We’re counting on people in neigh-
borhoods to identify issues and let us 
know,” Elkins said. ANC resolutions will 
be considered January 8, 2020. The D.C. 
Council is the ultimate arbiter of the 
contents.

Ozberk said planners have been trying 
to remove contradictory elements of 
the plan. He said the text of the plan 
would be highlighted to preserve de-
letions and additions to make changes 
easier to recognize.

The 20-year plan, adopted in 2006 and 
previously amended in 2011, covers 
matters such as land use, economic 
development, housing, environmental 
protection, historic preservation and 
transportation. Related documents 
have been posted at plandc.dc.gov.

ANC 3D is part of Rock Creek West, 
which nearly matches Ward 3, where 
planners project the population to swell 
from 92,399 to 113,151 by 2045. The 
proportion of children and seniors is 
rising.

Ozberk said there’s a goal of adding 
36,000 housing units, with 12,000 ded-
icated as “affordable” and distributed 
equitably across the city. ANCs will have 
90 days to submit resolutions on the 

plan, Ozberk said.

Commissioner Troy Kravitz called the 
timetable “suboptimal” for digestion 
and action. (This article first appeared 
in Potomac Times.)

Washington Gas Blames 
Corrosion For Leaks
John Bray

The scent of gas has tainted the air in 
places along 44th Street recently, draw-
ing repair crews from Washington Gas.

“We responded immediately to inves-
tigate each report and to conduct re-
pairs where necessary,” said Bernie Ty-
lor, company media relations manager. 
“The cause was determined to be cor-
rosion.”

Tylor said October 29 that two residen-
tial service lines were replaced. The 
lines were near Volta Place and 44th 
Street and in the 1600 block of 44th 
Street, according to Tylor.

Tylor said anyone who thinks they smell 
natural gas should call 844 WASHGAS 
(844-927-4427), first, and then 911, 
right away. Tylor said the company “re-
sponds each and every time, 24x7.”

Changes to FCCA Groups
Last month, Yahoo! Announced that it 
was “scaling back” its Groups feature.  
By “scaling back,” Yahoo meant that as 
of October 28, group members would 
no longer be able to post new content 
and by December 14, all existing con-
tent will be deleted.

The FCCA listserv had been a Yahoo 
group since its inception.  But in re-
sponse to the news, moderators Lisa 
Maco, Jan Smart and Rob Daly re-
searched alternatives.  As a result of 
their research and testing, on October 
28, 2019, the FCCA listserv was moved 
to www.groups.io. 

The FCCA listserv will continue to be a 
community bulletin board for residents 

of the Foxhall area represented by the 
Foxhall Community Citizens Associa-
tion.  It exists to facilitate communica-
tion about events and items of interest 
to the residents and businesses of the 
FCCA community.  We prefer postings 
that directly concern life within the 
FCCA boundaries, but certain broader, 
citywide issues are also appropriate.  
We do not tolerate spam of any kind.  
Postings by residents such as “house 
for rent” or “car for sale” are permitted, 
but commercial postings (including po-
litical ads) are not.  Local businesses are 
welcome to join and to post items of 
interest, for example, regarding change 
of hours, location, construction, and 
parking issues, but should avoid explicit 
advertising.

If you want to be in the neighborhood 
know, please sign up!  To join, send an 
email to FCCAlistserve+subscribe@
groups.io.

A Perfect Halloween
Lucie Blyth

To cancel or not to cancel. This was the 
FCCC’s dilemma, as rain was due and 
threatened to ruin the whole party. But 
we went ahead, and what a success! 
Neighborhood children and their par-
ents came to the Q street circle in all 
shapes and forms: superheroes, vam-
pires, princesses, witches, Harry Pot-
ter, aliens, butterflies and mermaids, 
skeletons and Star troopers, jockeys 
and pirates, as well as lion cubs and 
baby sharks. There was even a unicorn 
family, and a sushi dog. The kids had a 
wonderful time, embellishing trick or 
treating bags, making Halloween jew-
elry, decorating pumpkins, and refining 
their disguises with additional make-up, 
fake scars, skeleton hair pins and witch 
hairbands, as well as luminescent rings. 
The parents had nice neighborly chats, 

‘Halloween’ con’t on Page 5...
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Thanks for Contribution to Foxhall 
Village Historical Archives
Long-time resident Gary Groat was cleaning up 
and found a set of reproducible (sepias) draw-
ings for several homes along lower 44th Street.  
Mr. Groat obtained the plans from the original 
architect of lower Foxhall Village, Waverly Tay-
lor, in late 1970s.  Rather than toss them in the 
trash, Mr. Groat thought that the FCCA may 
want them to add to its archives.

Because the sepias can be reproduced some of 
the homeowners covered by the plans may be 
interested in obtaining a copy.  Mr. Groat found 
them useful when remodeling his first house in 
Foxhall Village, 1510 44th Street.

Additionally, Mr. Groat found an original bound 
copy of the January 1937 copy of the Good 
Housekeeping magazine that featured Foxhall 
Village as “Good Design in Group Housing,” 
which he purchased in 1976.  During the ap-
plication process to make Foxhall Village a his-
toric district, Mr. Groat provided a copy of the 
article, but not the original. 

These documents have been given to Paul 
DonVito for safe keeping.  Thank you, Gary!

Call Box Painting Accomplished!
The Call Box Committee: Sara Paulson, Bob Siciliano, Hulit 

Taylor and Ann Haas

We are happy to report that the cleaning and 
painting of the call boxes has been completed, 
please check them out!

The next step is to create bronze history 
plaques and relevant photos and art work. We 
are short several thousand dollars for this ef-
fort. Won’t you help?

You can donate via PayPal at “foxhall.org”. Or 
send a check made out to “FCCA” and send to 
our Treasurer:

Foxhall Call Box Committee
℅ Robert Siciliano
4430 Greenwich Parkway, NW
Washington, DC 20007

Call box progress pictured at right. Top: Call box resto-
ration begins. Middle: Police call box, now painted blue 
with gold. Bottom: Fire call box at 44th and Q Streets, 
now painted red. Photo Credit: Bob Siciliano

GW Mt. Vernon Campus 
Update
At a community meeting on October 
24, Kevin Days, GW Director of Com-
munity Relations, gave an update on 
the next five year university plan, to 
take effect in 2021. No details will be 
available until early 2020, because 
new GW University leadership is just 
starting the process of “reimagining” 
the Foggy Bottom and Mt. Vernon 
campus, given the planned reduction 
in student population by 20% (from 
12,000 to 10,000). At this point there 
is no discussion of selling the Mt. Ver-
non campus; one possibility is cutting 
some programs, to better define what 
GW is “known for”. The University also 
hopes to reduce class sizes and make 
it easier for students to get in the class 
of their choice.

In terms of interim changes to the 
campus, GW will install more lighting 
for safety purposes on the Mt. Vernon 
campus; the lighting will be facing in-
ternally and hopefully will not affect 
neighbors.

GW officials noted that there are sev-
eral campus activities to which neigh-
bors are invited, including a weekly 
Sunday brunch in the cafeteria (West 
Hall, Pelham Commons): all you can 
eat for $15 from 10am to 3pm on 
Sundays. We can also use the cafete-
ria other times. In addition there are 
planned movies and holiday celebra-
tions. These activities are handled by 
the new Assistant Dean of Students, 
Greg Rheault: grheault@gwu.edu

Since the meeting there was an inci-
dent involving the Vern express buses 
between the Foggy Bottom campus 
and Mount Vernon. Because of height-
ened security concerns, neighbors 
now wanting to use these buses will 
need to show identification, such as a 
drivers license.
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commenting on the clemency of the weather, the fortitude 
of mosquitoes enjoying a last bite, and the fun their off-
springs were having. A brief parade was attempted but the 
kids’ impatience to start trick or treating cut it rather short, 
and just as the night was falling, small groups of kids fol-

Don’t Leave Out the Welcome Mat
… for criminals!
Bill Brown 

The following crime prevention tips were relevant in the mid-
1970’s when I was an MPD Reserve Officer working out of the 
Community Services Division of the Second District, were just 
as relevant when I retired 26 years later as the Deputy Chief 
of Patrol Operations for the Fairfax County Police Department 
and without the benefit of consulting with my fellow col-
leagues-in-blue should still be practical today.
I’m an “avid” walker around the FCCA community and I cannot 
tell you, particularly during this time of year with early sun-
sets, how obvious it is that no one is home at your and your 
neighbors’ homes.  Darkened homes, no porch lights, a col-
lection of newspapers or mail are all ‘screaming’ to potential 
burglars, “Look!  No one’s home here!”
Buy an inexpensive timer and set a couple of table lamps to 
come on before sunset in the living areas of your house.  Keep 
your front porch light on… 24-hours a day!  How inexpensive 
is it with today’s LED bulbs to ensure your porch area is light-
ed and your house numbers can be seen by public safety re-
sponders?  About $6/year!  (there are calculators on-line to 
compare the cost to purchase and operate LED vs. CFL vs. in-
candescent bulbs…).  Many people these days use their back 
doors and forget to look around their front porch areas for:  
light on? delivered mail/packages/flyers/door-hangs? accu-
mulating newspapers?
NEST, Ring and other wifi-connected devices are great for 
real-time surveillance (who does that?) or after-the-fact evi-
dence gathering (too little, too late!) but nothing says “We are 
home! Go to another location!” than that lived in look.  Also, 
keep those bushes and shrubbery trimmed back particular-
ly near windows and access points.  Unkempt vegetation is a 
great cover for criminal activity.  And, as touched on earlier, be 
sure your house number are prominently displayed and easily 
seen from the street.  Ask any cop or firefighter how difficult 
is to “guestimate” the address of someone calling 9-1-1 and 
struggling to find the exact address.

lowed by out of breath parents were running in all directions. 
They visited many dimly lit up houses displaying skeletons 
emerging from the grass and cauldrons bursting with sweets. 
Foxhall is as truly special place for Halloween, as the mock-Tu-
dor decor perfectly lends itself to the ghoulish spirit of these 
festivities, and kids enjoyed feeling just like in a TV Halloween. 
They finally retreated home pumped up with sugar and hold-
ing ridiculously large bags of sweets just as a cold wind picked 
up, which would mark the beginning of the cold weather.

...‘Halloween’ con’t from Page 3

‘Welcome Mat’ con’t on Page 7...
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Plans include:

•	 New playground equipment designed 
for ages 2-5 and 5-12, including a 12-
foot tower and enclosed slide that ac-
commodates handicapped children and 
shelters that can serve as escapes for 
children with “sensory processing disor-
ders” who become overwhelmed. The 
ground cover will be engineered wood 
fiber, hardwood milled so that it doesn’t 
cause splinters. A resident suggested 
that picnic tables be added to the play-
ground.

•	 A 7,500 square foot dog park with a 
stone dust surface, located beside the 
tennis courts. It would be the only loca-
tion where dogs would be allowed to be 
off the leash. The Department of Parks 
and Recreation’s Peter Nohrden said he 
hoped it would take people with dogs 
off the field. The city does not clean dog 
parks, a duty required of the communi-
ty dog park manager. Nohrden said the 
city has 12 dog parks and they are kept 
clean. But he said the S Street dog park 
near DuPont Circle, outfitted with artifi-
cial turf, does smell.

•	 Leveling of the big sports field.

•	 Creation of a splash pad. Nohrden said 
water waste at the pad would be mit-
igated by requiring that users touch a 
button every 15 minutes to keep the 
flow to the water features, such as over-
head dumping-buckets.

•	 Enclosure of the field house porch, 
making an all-season room, with ga-
rage-type doors to open during warm 
weather. Nohrden said the city Depart-
ment of Energy and Environment might 
be able to help with use of solar panels 
for power.

•	 A picnic pavilion, with a green roof made 
of plantings such as sedums. Once the 
plantings are established, apparently, 
not much maintenance is required.

Georgetown 
Construction 
Updates
Hulit Taylor and Michael O’Connell

There are several items 
which we want to bring to 
your attention:

• Hopefully you’ve noticed 
that No Parking restrictions 
on the south side of Res-
ervoir between the Dental 
School and Entrance #2 are 
again in place between 9:30 
a.m. and noon on week-
days! As a result, there are 
far fewer traffic backups.

• It has been suggested the 
time be extended through 
the afternoon however, 
it took so long to get the 
current signs that we don’t 
know it this will be imple-
mented

• The construction timeline 
for the Surgical Pavilion at 
MedStar Georgetown Uni-
versity Hospital has been 
updated.  See http://www.
buildingmedicalexcellence.
com/construction_timeline

• As has been mentioned 
previously, if you are incon-
venienced by traffic, or have 
a compliment, please con-
tact Matt Maio, Construc-
tion Executive for Trammel 
Crow, at medstarhospital-
trammellcrow@gmail.com.  
If possible, include a photo 
along with the date, time 
and a brief description.

• To receive timely con-
struction updates, join the 
FCCA List Serve via foxhall.
org.  It’s easy to do!

... ‘FCCA Membership’ con’t from Page 1

•	 A water line with a spigot is to be ex-
tended to the community garden plots, 
which will be fenced.

Some of the costs have been adjusted. For 
example, the splash pad, previously esti-
mated at $400,000 to $750,000, is now es-
timated at $350,000 to $500,000. Etherton 
said the feature would be on the “lower side 
of that.” Nohrden said funding for ongoing 
maintenance of the Park comes from a dif-
ferent budget, not the capital spending for 
the renovation. 

Nohrden said that the sixth goal at Har-
dy Park’s Carl Wilson memorial basketball 
court, lost in the $500,000 renovation of 
parts of the Park in 2015-17, could be re-
placed as part of the current project.  

A bike share station is not part of the Hardy 
Park renovation, but a possible site might be 
on the Q Street side of the tennis courts, ac-
cording to Nohrden. He said it is level there 
and could accommodate a station.

MPD Officer Anthony McElwee told FCCA 
members that he had been busy on MacAr-
thur Boulevard, writing 269 tickets since Au-
gust 1. Ward Circle traffic circulation, with 
the addition of new control mechanisms, 
such as lane guides, seems to have become 
more lawful. McElwee said his patrols in the 
past took one or two times around the circle 
to catch a violator. It now might take five or 
10 circuits. Nearby, however, on a Nebraska 
Avenue crosswalk at American University, a 
flashing red light has made for murky mo-
toring for some.

“There is a sign there that tells you what to 
do,” one resident said. “But it’s still confus-
ing.”

McElwee explained the control, but added 
that not everyone gets it.

For more information, please see the Hardy 
Recreation Center Community Meeting pre-
sentation from Oct 16, 2019: 

https://tinyurl.com/r3q62d9
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area 3D.  A VPP allows any vehicle which does not have a 
Zone 3 decal to display a 3D VPP while parking in the area 
and be exempt from the two hour restriction.

Who Can Use the Pass:  Any visitor may use a Pass from an 
eligible resident. Visitors include your guests or commercial 
vehicles actively engaged at a residence. 

Parking Enforcement, and many residents in the Village, 
have noticed a significant increase in the number of vehicles 
displaying VPP passes, particularly on streets closest to Res-
ervoir Road.  Parking Enforcement suggests that residents 
are giving their VPP passes to non-visitors as these vehicles 
are regularly parked in the neighborhood; the officers can’t 
ticket a vehicle displaying a current 3D VPP pass unless it 
has been altered.

As a courtesy to your neighbors, please use your 2020 VPP 
for legitimate guests to your residence.  Please do not give 
or loan your pass to anyone not actively engaged at your 
residence.

... ‘Visitor Parking’ con’t from Page 2

Halloween Power Outage
On Halloween, from about 4 p.m. until about 9 p.m., homes 
on the east side of 44th Street were out of power due to a 
large tree branch that fell off a tree in Glover Archbold Park 
and snapped the power line servicing those houses.  Met-
ropolitan Police and the Fire Department responded along 
with Pepco.  The dangerous situation was captured in the 
accompanying photograph by Gary Groat.

October Pot Luck - Q Street Oval

Finally, know your neighbors.  There used to be a crime 
prevention PSA on TV that said [neighbors looking out a 
window at a moving van…] “The Smiths didn’t know the 
Jones were moving…neither did the Joneses!”  Hey, you 
may not want to hang out or socialize with your neighbors 
but at least try to have their names and contact informa-
tion handy.  We always promoted the idea of a “+” con-
cept:  Picture your house in the middle then share names 
and phone numbers with the occupants on either side of 
you (left & right), across the street from you and across the 
alley from you – four in all.  With this information in hand, 
there should never be a case like the one illustrated above.
The FCCA area is a relatively crime-free area (occasion-
al thefts from autos and an occasional larceny) but if you 
watched the news recently, while homicides and violent 
crime are relatively low in the District, quality-of-life crimes 
are on the increase.  Let’s help, in a neighborly way, to re-
verse that trend and make our community a safe and wel-
coming one.

...‘Welcome Mat’ con’t from Page 5

FCCA Newsletter Submissions 
Send to cjdewitte@hotmail.com  for the next newsletter.  
Generally submissions should be under 300 words, but 
longer pieces may run by advance arrangement.

Thank you to Nikki Farrison (bold) for organizing the FCCA potluck on 

October 12.  Hot dogs, sides and desserts were enjoyed by a BIG crowd.



Pay by check or go to www.foxhall.org and join or renew using PayPal!

Thank you for 
your support!
If you would like to talk 
about how your inter-
ests might mesh with the 
FCCA’s current needs for 
volunteers - including 
newsletter delivery and 
attending ANC meetings - 
let us know!

Sure, call me!

Membership Form for the Calendar Year
Members must reside within FCCA area, be present, and be over 18 years of age to vote at meetings.  Memberships are for the 
calendar year.  Please make checks our to the Foxhall Community Citizens Association.  Send to FCCA c/o Andrew Reuter, Trea-
surer, 4400 Volta Place, NW, Washington, DC 20007 or bring to a meeting!

          Standard Memberships
	 $25 Household
	 $15 Senior Household
	 $25 Non-Resident

          Booster Memberships
	 $250 Patron
	 $100 Advocate
	 $50 Sponsor
	 Donation $_______

Names (LAST, First, as you wish listing to appear, Ex: DOW, Jane & John Smith)

Complete Mailing Address

Home Phone

Email Address for FCCA Updates				    Date 8

Patron
Gromit Daly
DeWitte, Conrad
Hatfield, Heidi
Lab School of 
     Washington DC
St. Patrick’s Episcopal  
     Church & Day School

Advocate
Avery, Robert 
     & Katherine Samolyk
Blyth, Leo & Lucie
Bond, Garland (Boo) 
     & Sophie
Brinkley, Jessie 
Christie, Jeff & Paula
Daly, Rob & Karla
DonVito, Paul & Charlotte
Dreyer, David E. 
Egan, Leonard
Hanan, Tim & Jean
Hudda, Aasheema
Kern, Melissa & Bill Deegan
Lawson, Mallory
Lightfoot, David 
     & Betty Tuller 
May, Susan
McCoy, Ellen
Milam, Sally & Jim
Pastor, Margaret
Paulson, Sara & Arne
Polk, Scott & Karen
Reuter, Andrew
Valenzuela, Arturo 
     & Katy Mudge
Vardaman, Jack 

Sponsor
Bahor, Raymond 
     & Michael Mahoney
Blenkle, Andy & Jen
Bowers, Joel & Sue
The Callaham Family
Cogar, Joanne
Crino, Michael & Colleen
DeMuth, Tom 
     & Janet Mann
Doherty, Melisa 
     & Garret Harries

Donahue, John & Beth
Farrell, Janet & Joe Drach
Fitzgibbons, Peter & Shimae
Gale, Terumi
Grimm, John & Maria
Kentz, Andrew & Ellen
Kilby, Gene 
     & Christine Saunderson
Kim, Hoonae
Lindeman, Jessica
Nash, Janet
O’Connell, Michael 
     & Bob Mikolitch
Rubino, Lenore G. 
Schwartz, Jean Pierre 
     & Helga
Silard, Kelly & Debbie
Stevens, Guy
Straub, Terrence 
     & Elizabeth Shepard
Swift, Byron 
     & Valeria Merino
Taylor, Paul & Hulit
Van Allen, Barbara & Peter
Vicini, Stefano & Mariarita 
Wolfe, Tom
Wood, Lisa

Household
Sahrai-Akhlaghi Family
Alvarez, Karen D.
Amatangelo, Rebecca 
     & Robert Horn
Andonyadis, Avyeris
Bailey, Ken & Gail 
Bailey, Michael & Mari
Baird, Mark & Mercedes
Bateson, William, Martha, 
     & Thomas
Bicknell, Noel 
     & Caitlin Mackenzie
Blakely, Judith
Borras, Cari
Bray, John & Leslie
Brown, Bill & Pat
Buck, Molly
Bull, Benjamin & Lynda
Cannon, Holly 
     & John Guttmann
Caride, Julieta 
     & Jose Merino

Casstevens, Kay
Chester, Alec & Kim
Cleary, Colin & Susan
Coulton, David & Ingrid Bush
Dorrier, Kit
Duzey, Olya & Bob Whalen
Ebrahim, Adam 
     & Kristin Igusky 
Elting, Jeffrey & Maureen
Fowler, Maika & Tom
Fuller, Laure & Stephen
The Butterworth Family
Gentile, Nancyellen
Greer, Doug & Annette
Guttmann, Ron
Haas, Ann
Harburger, Patti
Hirshon Family
Hoelle, Matthew 
     & Annie Selak 
Holman, Robert P, 
     Dennis Bradley, 
     Robert Rokusek
Huve, Gerard & Sang-ae
Ives, Donna & Gerry 
Iwanicki, Mike & Germana
Jewett, Richard
Jewett Jr., Richard K
Johnston, Hunter 
     & Stephanie
Jones, Bruce 
     & Elizabeth Cousens
Mr. & Mrs. William E. Kaye
Keen, Michael 
     & Geraldine Simonnet
Kimball, Peter & Leslie
Klusman, Susan & Larry
Kruvant, Cathy & Ken
Lanman, Charlie & Mary
Maco, Lisa & Paul
Magrath, William 
     & Susan Shen
Mahaffey, Marianne
Malkani, Ravina & Naresh
McKelvie, Rod 
     & Claire McCarthy
Morgan, Jenny
Neumann, Douglas 
     & Virginia
Nicholson, John & Marnie
O’Hara, Katie & Jim
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Oblaender, Carsten 
     & Britta
Messrs. Orlando, 
     Blechman, Morales, 
     Lee, Soliman, and 
     Silverberg 
Peasley, Carol
Ponzi, Edward
Popkin, Richard & Karol
Reed, Dr. David 
     & Gary Goodsell
Ritchey, Sara 
     & John Troutman
Rovani, Pierre
The Rufino Family
Dorsey, Melody & Ed
Scheinman, Amy
Seferian, John & Nancy
The Shaw Family
Siciliano, Robert
Sloan, David 
Snider, Steven & Sarah
Snyder, Shaun & Grace
Squier, Richard 
     & Francisca Cho
Tersoff, Janet 
     & William Poole
Tillotson, Victoria & David
Timmerman, Frank 
     & Sharon, 
     & Nicole Farison
Tobey, Steve 
     & Julia Haidemenos
Varma, Sona & Sujoy Bose
Verdile, Robert & Barbara
Wellstein, Anton 
     & Anna Tate Riegel
Wolf, Christopher 

Senior
Assuras, Thalia 
     & Mike Johnson
Bartoli, Franca Oscar
Barton, Terry & Jay
Beg, Joan
Bemis, Gerald 
Bray, Howard
Brown, Chris 
     & Mary Rollefson
Conner, Chris & David
Forrer, John & Eleanor

Green, Karen 
     & Steve Novosel
Greenwood, Bill & Marsha
Griffin, MaryAnn
Groat, Donna & Gary
Guthridge, Daniel W.
Guzzetta, Philip
Harou, Patrice & Berengere
Harris, Randolf & Cory
Hurt, Adrienne
Kerwin, Connie
Klein, Solange
Kubinski, Carryn 
     & Gerhard Laue
Lyle, Edward 
Mendelsohn, Jack
     & Michaela
Pierre, Andrew J.
Reese, Anne H.
Rivarola-Williams, Marcela
Sayles, Eric
Seltzer, George & Dianne
Smith, Joanna
Szymkowicz, John & Carol
Velsey, Don & Vicki
Wherry, David & Ceny
Wilkinson, Xenia
Woolley, Penelope

Non-Resident
Kane, Jessie M. 
Anonymous

Donation
Borras, Cari
Chester, Alec & Kim
Coleman, Gwendolyn
Conner, Chris & David
Harburger, Patti
Paulson, Sara & Arne
Stevens, Guy


